
Regular Council Meeting 

To: Mayor and Council 
Date: August 11, 2025 
From: Wayne Hancock, Director of Public Works 

Drew Hutchison, Public Works Engineering Technologist 
Report Number: Public Works 2025-13 
Subject: Commemorative Cenotaph Crosswalk 

Recommendations: 

1. That Council receive this report regarding the Commemorative Cenotaph Crosswalk
on Allen Lane as information, and

2. That Council provides staff direction on the options presented for the crosswalk
enhancement project.

______________________________________________________________________ 

Overview: 

During the Regular Council Meeting held on November 18th, 2024, Council passed a 
motion directing staff to work with the Legion to explore the opportunities to enhance the 
crosswalk on King Street near the Cenotaph for the Remembrance Day Ceremony and 
Report Back to Council. 

Staff met with members of the Legion to discuss the opportunity to incorporate an 
enhanced commemorative crosswalk design leading to the Cenotaph. Through this 
discussion it was agreed upon that the proposed location of the enhanced crosswalk 
would be the crosswalk on Allen Lane leading from the Legion to the Cenotaph. The 
proposed design for the commemorative crosswalk can be found in Attachment No. 1. 

Staff have been in contact with local contractors exploring various methods to be used 
for the crosswalk application and have received cost estimates. Each proposed 
application can incorporate the design for the commemorative crosswalk, but they vary 
in cost and life expectancy. 

The three options for application options are as follows: 

Commemorative Crosswalk Options 

Application Options Cost (excluding HST) Durability 
Traffic Paint $4,260.00 Annual painting required 
MMA Paint $6,500.00 3-5 years

Thermoplastic Sheets $16,640.00 3-5+ years



 
 
Financial Impact: 
 
There was not an allocated budget in the 2025 Public Works operational budget for the 
commemorative crosswalk enhancement project. Staff recommend completing this 
project in 2026 given the costs and creating a capital allocation through the 2026 budget 
proceeding. 
 
Attachments: 
 
Attachment No. 1 – Commemorative Crosswalk Design 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by,     Reviewed by,  
 
 
Wayne Hancock      Yvette Hurley 
Director of Public Works     Chief Administrative Officer   
 
 
Drew Hutchison 
Engineering Technologist           
  



Drew Hutchinson
Text Box
Attachment No. 1  Crosswalk Design
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